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ILA COUNCIL MEETING
MINUTES

Time and Date: 11:30 A.M., Saturday, 4 September 1993

Place:
Participants:

Sussex Room, Lake Buena Vista Hotel, Orlando, Florida, U.S.A.
ILA Officers (5 of 5 present):

Dr. Y. Yuasa (President), Dr. W. M. Meyers (Immediate Past President),
Dr. P. Feenstra (Secretary), Dr. W. F. Ross (Treasurer), Dr. R. C. Has-

tings (Editor)

Vice-Presidents and Council Members (11 of 19 present):
Africa: Drs. Chitimba, Kawuma, Sofola

Americas: Drs. Alvarenga, Leide de Oliveira, Opromolla
Asia: Drs. Desikan, Le Kinh Due, Noordeen, Ye

Europe: Dr. Konig

Honorary Vice-President: Dr. Job

The meeting was opened by the new Pres-
ident, Dr. Yo Yuasa, and proceeded without
adopting a formal agenda.

1. Future of ILA. Although the leprosy
situation is changing, there is a continuing
need for an international organization of
professionals involved in the various as-
pects of leprosy work. In order to be effec-
tive and attractive to its membership, the
ILA will have to adapt to the changing needs.
The following issues were discussed:

1.1. ILA membership and member-
ship fees. Possibilities should be created to
allow paramedical workers to become
members and to reduce the membership fees
in order to make the contribution also af-
fordable for workers in low-income coun-
tries. This may involve a dissociation of the
membership fee and subscription to IJL. The
President, assisted by the ILA Officers, will
explore this issue and make suggestions for
solutions to this problem.

1.2. IJL. The current high technical
standard of the IJL must be maintained. It
should therefore be avoided to decrease the
quality by diluting the contents with non-
scientific material. The suggestion of the
President to use the IJL as an open forum
to discuss wider issues related to leprosy and
its eradication may be met by means of a
separate insert, which can be distributed to-
gether with the IJL. The issue will be further
explored by the President and the Editor.

1.3. Decentralization. In order to have
stronger links with the field the ILA should

consider decentralizing its activities. This
may involve the organization of regional
ILA meetings. The Vice-Presidents and the
Councillors from the African, the American
and the Asian ILA Regions will explore this
possibility for their regions. Each Vice-Pres-
ident will submit a report of the findings
and recommendations to the President be-
fore the end of 1995. A progress report will
be submitted by the end of 1994.

2. Congress Proceedings. The Congress
Proceedings will be published in the De-
cember 1993 issue of the IJL.

3. Evaluation of the 14th ILA Congress.
The Secretary will approach the ILEP Co-
ordinating Bureau with a proposal to jointly
send a questionnaire to all ILEP-sponsored
participants. This survey should reveal in-
formation on the usefulness and effective-
ness of the Congress and will be valuable
for the planning of the next Congress.

There being no other business, the Pres-
ident closed the meeting after having ex-
plained that the next meeting will be orga-
nized on an ad hoc basis during occasions
where several Council members are present.

Respectfully submitted,
/s/ P. Feenstra

Pieter Feenstra
Secretary
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